

MINUTES OF WOULDHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
TUESDAY 3RD NOVEMBER 2015
WOULDHAM VILLAGE HALL

<u>1.</u>	<p><u>APOLOGIES</u> Jo-Anne Tiller BClrr Davis BClrr Dalton Cllr K Aspinall</p> <p><u>PRESENT</u> Cllr’s J.Head, T.Fulwell,G. Goode,A. Marr,D. Adams, D. Parris and R. Fitzwater Cllr Peter Homewood 2 Members of public</p>	
<u>2.</u>	<p><u>MINUTES</u> The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 6th October 2015 were proposed by Daphne Parris and seconded Roger Fitzwater to be a true record of proceedings. It was agreed by all other Councillors that the minutes were to be signed by the Chairman.</p>	
<u>3.</u>	<p><u>MATTERS ARISING</u> Members agreed that any other matters arising from the minutes would be dealt with under the appropriate heading as the meeting progressed through the Agenda.</p>	
<u>4.</u>	<p><u>DECLARATION OF INTEREST</u> Jenny Head declared an interest in any ground maintenance issues. Finance: Headland have put their invoice in. Dave Adams in also a School Governor</p>	
<u>5.</u>	<p><u>EXTERNAL REPORTS</u></p> <p><u>5.1</u> Report from Borough Councillors Received</p> <p><u>5.2</u> Report from County Councillor Peter Homewood has agreed to fund Double Yellow lines (DYL) in the village and a Traffic Regulation Order (TRO) in Hall Road. A weight restriction will be on the new bridge which will be the maximum allowed in the country, ideally 7.5 tonnes but not yet agreed. This will happen in early Spring. The Parish Council were very pleased. Peter Homewood is waiting for CCTV quotes which he will pay for/contribute to.</p> <p><u>5.3</u> Monthly crime report Clerk reads out new report</p> <p><u>5.4</u> Neighbourhood Watch No NHW report</p> <p><u>5.5</u> Report from Youth Club Report shown, they will be changing their days to Monday and Tuesday.</p>	
<u>6.</u>	<p><u>PLANNING</u></p> <p><u>6.1</u> Planning applications considered None considered Plan of PV required with all the phases on it. Cllr Fulwell would still like us to comment on (name of new plans). Especially over contamination.1A is split into 2 sections. One half is still contaminated. Use of arsenic in industry. Cllr Fitzwater recalls at the time is caused respiratory problems in people who came into contact. Agree to send email and check date for comment.</p>	<u>Clerk</u> <u>Clerk</u>

Signed _____ Dated _____

<p>6.2 6.3 6.4</p>	<p>Planning consents issued: none Planning applications refused None Wouldham School Consultation After thorough Councillor discussions held via e-mail, the chair suggested the council should now vote whether to support the school's proposal to move before the closing date of the consultation:</p> <p>Cllr Head suggests taking a vote. Cllr Fulwell puts in statement. Cllr Adams proposes we support the school, Cllr Fitzwater seconds Vote for 4 Vote against 2 Abstain 1 Vote for Ridge Hill Vote for 5 Against 2 Bearing in mind email from Cllr Davis, PC should go along with the support however we would like the cycle/footpath. Need to put idea forward now. Discussion on pathway/cycling route to school. Jellybeans. Traffic problems especially from Borstal direction. Car parking to clear roadway, relocation of Community Centre.</p> <p>Cllr Goode, disagrees with idea of PV Wouldham. It was 2 separate villages with a strategic gap not one joined up village.</p>	<p><u>Clerk</u></p>
<p>7.</p>	<p><u>PETERS VILLAGE</u> Trenports Art Workshop . Send to Peters family and Ken and Jo Rex Burgess BAM is leaving Peters Village for another project. Ewan Barr is taking over. BAM and Trenport have paid for Over 60's Christmas lunch.</p>	<p><u>Cllr Head</u> <u>Clerk</u></p>
<p>8.</p>	<p><u>MEMBERS OF PUBLIC</u> James Rutherford: Could PC find out where the TRO will be and the weight restrictions in the bridge. Sent Cllr Homewood case studies re houses being damaged by HGV. Cllr Fulwell. Please can we have High St included in weight limit restriction Rob Flood are DYL being put outside his house in Hall Rd? Cllr Head, they have to be applied for but need consultations etc. Will question where street furniture will be going. Are chicanes being lit, Cllr Head does not think so. Bollards/barrier outside the end of path to prevent children running out of path. Cllr Head does not think they will be certified. Ask KCC during school consultation re street furniture. Cllr Head to drop in or scan.</p>	<p><u>Clerk</u> <u>Clerk</u> <u>Clerk</u> <u>Cllr Head</u></p>
<p>9.</p>	<p><u>STREET LIGHTING</u> Cllr Adams complains about the cost of brochure when it is online? Cllr Homewood cannot answer. Cllr Head discuss street lighting and the fact that the PC could run their own lights, comes in with KCC wanting to devolve powers. KCC to consider it. Our own lights could be converted at the same time. Email Cllr Homewood regarding paying for conversion. Discussion on light costs v. other services. Suggest moving SL off Agenda but Cllr Head thinks should stay in until LED lights in. Discussion on SL consultation. Questions considered. Vote for all night lighting Proposer Cllr Fulwell Second Cllr Goode 5 for 2 against Vote to dim SL between midnight and 5am</p>	<p><u>Clerk</u></p>

	Proposer Cllr Parris Second Cllr Goode 6 for 1 against Clerk to vote online	<u>clerk</u>
<u>10.</u>	<p><u>HIGHWAYS AND VERGES</u> Arriva sent email detailing their plans for Wouldham and PV. Cllr Head thinks would be advantage to have DYL in Hall Road in 2016 as we now know we will have half hourly bus service. DYL were originally going to be done in 2017 which will cause more problems. The inconvenience to Villagers will be balanced by better bus service. All in agreement. Cllr Goode, do not want School Lane option (include in comments) Cllr Head to contact Russet Homes re DYL Farmer going to start cutting verges and hedges Devolving powers of Grass Cutting. Initially shall we ask KCC to no longer cut grass outside store? Discussion on resident's payments for Ground Maintenance throughout the village, potentially Wouldham would have enough to pay a new contractor, need commitment from KCC. Concern regarding KCC reducing their payment. Vote proposer Cllr Parris Second Cllr Goode to keep Headland Cllr Head declared an interest. Unanimous decision.</p>	<u>Cllr Head</u> <u>Clerk</u>
<u>11,</u>	<p><u>FOOTPATHS/PROW</u> Fields Path 6, nettles to be reported either end of the path around the kissing gate along the bottom of the field between Fields path and the School. David Munn email. Has had to agree to responsibility for fly tipping. Cllr Goode is to look at Bridleway Inquiry paperwork which has been sent.</p>	<u>Cllr</u> <u>Goode</u>
<u>12.</u>	<p><u>ALLOTMENTS</u> Cllr Marr. Update of plots. No full plots available, 4 half plots 2 quarter plots. 4 people may be asked to leave. Scalpings have been moved and used to fill the ruts. The Council agreed there was no space for the Health and Wellbeing project.</p>	
<u>13.</u>	<p><u>WOULDHAM COMMON</u> Burnt bench, looks like BBQ damage. Put on FB, there is a fire pit. Discussion on putting metal/brick table next to bench.</p>	<u>clerk</u>
<u>14.</u> <u>14.1</u>	<p><u>VILLAGE HALL</u> Report received. Halloween drop in massive success. Youth Club didn't turn up. Christmas cards to be produced for Wouldham. Income going down as guides and brownies finished. Some casual users but would be good to have more regular users. Discussion on diary with James.</p>	
<u>15.</u>	<p><u>RECREATION GROUND</u> Cllr Parris reports fire behind hut, lots of litter, fireworks . No problem with any equipment. Headland to clear corners over the winter. Propose replace bin for enclosed one in play area, bright and child friendly. Vote Proposed Cllr Fulwell second Cllr Parris Unanimous</p>	

	Suggests wait until we know where else we need bins before ordering. All agree. Cllr Parris to get map and mark bins.	<u>Cllr Parris</u>
<u>16.</u>	<p><u>ADMINISTRATIVE AND FINANCIAL MATTERS</u></p> <p>Cllr Fitzwater has looked into interest rates and will report next meeting with a view to changing accounts to maximize returns.</p> <p>Cllr's Adams and Fulwell sign cheques</p> <p>We give Parish Magazine £200 per year all agree put up £50 to £250</p> <p>Items for Parish Magazine</p> <p>Flower and bulb planting has been success, new rubbish bins, CCTV seeking quotations with help with funding from P Homewood, Christmas cards for sale in shop. Mobility scooter belongs to Over 60 club but will lend.</p>	<u>Cllr Fitzwater</u>
<u>17.</u>	<p><u>CORRESPONDENCE</u></p> <p>2 emails regarding School Consultation.</p>	
<u>18.</u>	<p><u>DATE OF NEXT MEETING</u></p> <p>1st December 2015</p>	
<u>19.</u>	<p><u>QUESTIONS FROM COUNCILLORS, CHAIRPERSON, CLERK</u></p> <p>Payback people have been asked to give a break for 3 months, cannot ask for volunteer as needs to be done by PC.</p> <p>Cllr Goode If school goes ahead consider selling land for car park.</p> <p>Cllr Parris reminds Remembrance Sunday, wreath for Council is in Church.</p> <p>Plaque for defib box. This was supposed to have been done.</p> <p><i>Vision for Wouldham</i></p> <p>Idea put forward by BCllr Davis looking for a 5/10 year plan for Wouldham</p> <p>Maps given out. Discussion on starter homes, school moving, High St, by pass, Tramway, (Charity did offer Tramway and Pit) , assets.</p> <p>Meeting finished 10pm</p>	<u>Clerk</u>